
City of Olathe

COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

MEETING DATE: 4/2/2024

FOCUS AREA: Infrastructure
STAFF CONTACT: Mary Jaeger/Zach Hardy
SUBJECT: Consideration of renewal of contract to INSCO Industries, Inc. for the painting of fire
hydrants.
________________________________________________________________________________
TITLE:
Consideration of renewal of contract to INSCO Industries, Inc. for the painting of fire hydrants.

________________________________________________________________________________
SUMMARY:
The Utilities Maintenance Section of Infrastructure has a program in place to paint 10%
of the city’s 6,089 fire hydrants per year. Painting extends the fire hydrant’s life and
improves the “curb appeal” of the asset. Painted fire hydrants improve the citizens’ and
customers’ confidence in the maintenance of the city’s water system.

INSCO Industries has been the City’s painting contractor since 2019 and has
performed the requirements of the contract to the City’s satisfaction.

Staff recommends renewal of this contract for three (3) years.
________________________________________________________________________________
FINANCIAL IMPACT:
$195,000.00 for a three (3) year contract, to be paid from the Water and Sewer Fund.
________________________________________________________________________________
ACTION NEEDED:
Consideration of renewal of contract to INSCO Industries, Inc.
________________________________________________________________________________
ATTACHMENT(S):
A. Renewal Agreement
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